



Apollo Avenue, Fairfields, Milton Keynes, MK11 4BA 01908 410330, enquiries@fairfieldsprimary.co.uk Head of School: Mrs Kelly Cursley www.fairfieldsprimary.co.uk

Dear Parents/carers,

Welcome back! I hope you have had a wonderful summer holiday; we are excited to be back!

We welcomed the children back to school on Tuesday for most of our school and today was the first day for our EYFS and nursery children. What a delight it has been, the children have been incredible and school has a very happy feel about it.

The children are all looking super smart in their uniforms, if you haven't had time to label up the items, please do so as soon as possible so that we can reunite any misplaced items with their owners!

To support our families, we have a new shed that is housing all of our preloved uniform. This will be available to anyone to access – please do make good use of this, we are keen to recycle and reuse wherever possible. If you want to make a monetary donation that can be handed in to reception, otherwise please feel free to take what you would like.

We have some staffing changes to keep you informed of. Firstly, our lovely Marilyn Jones, as some of you will know was waiting for an operation. She has now had that operation and is now recovering at home. Marilyn will be off school for some time while she recuperates. In preparation Mrs Mandy Bond had been working closely along side Marilyn and will take over this role temporarily until Marilyn's return. Mrs Bond is looking forward to getting started and has been in school setting up her new room!

Mrs Carly Stephenson has moved to Ashbrook school in a pastoral capacity, which we wish her all the very best with her new role, we are delighted that she will still be working within the Trust and as part of our PTA!

Mrs Emma Blackburn, Head of EYFS and Miss Ellissia Bright have joined the teaching team and we are delighted to share that we have opened our third class in Year Four, Hercules class!

We have so much to look forward to this autumn term. I will be sending out our calendar dates shortly, as well as information regarding our trips and residential visits so that we can get ahead with organising and payment plans.

Our governors have had their first meeting during the holiday as has our PTA! The hard work has already begun, and the teams are excited. Both teams have availability for new members. If you would like to be a part of either of these teams, please get in touch and we can meet to explore this in more detail.

One of the most important things that we want to get right for you and your children is our relationship with our families. Please make contact if you have any questions, want to explore any thinking, or have a really good idea about something! But also, if we are not getting something right, above all I cannot promise to always get things right, but our decisions always come from a place of putting the children at the heart of everything. Therefore, if we have put something in place that isn't working for your family, please let us know.







Apollo Avenue, Fairfields, Milton Keynes, MK11 4BA 01908 410330, enquiries@fairfieldsprimary.co.uk Head of School: Mrs Kelly Cursley www.fairfieldsprimary.co.uk

I look forward to meeting many new faces and familiar faces on the gate before and after school. With warmest wishes,

**Kelly Cursley** 

**Head of School** 



